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  (Translated from Arabic) 

Republic of Tunisia 
Ministry for Relations with Constitutional, Civil S ociety and Human Rights Bodies 

Reply of the Tunisian Government concerning the case of flight attendant Nediha 
Jallouli 

Procedure followed by the Tunisian Government in responding to the allegations 

 With a view to responding to the questions raised by United Nations special 
procedures, the Tunisian Government established a governmental committee composed of 
representatives of the Tunisian Ministry for Relations with Constitutional, Civil Society and 
Human Rights Bodies, the Ministry of Transport and Tunisair. The committee was 
requested to examine the circumstances pertaining to the case and to submit a response to 
the Tunisian Government. 

Reply to the points raised 

 Additional information regarding the case of Ms. Nediha Jallouli 

 The representative of Tunisair stated that Ms. Nediha Jallouli occupies the post of 
cabin crew manager in the company. She is therefore required to set an example for 
colleagues who are subject to her authority, but she failed to comply with the official dress 
code. She covered her head with a hijab and refused to remove it. As this constitutes a 
breach of the cabin crew dress code prescribed in the company’s charter, it was necessary 
to remove her from the aircraft. 

 Having turned down the management’s proposal that she occupy a post in the airport 
rather than that of flight attendant, Ms. Nediha Jallouli’s persistent refusal to respect the 
measures and provisions relating to the cabin crew dress code occasionally led to a delay in 
take-off, damaging the company’s reputation and entailing material and moral damages. 

 The representative of the Ministry of Transport added that Ms. Nediha Jallouli 
received all her salary payments and allowances based on the monthly salary slips and that 
the management paid her the sums to which she was entitled pursuant to the ruling of the 
Administrative Court. He stated that the person concerned had been on sick leave from 31 
December 2015 until early March 2016.  

 Clarifications concerning the compatibility of the situation of Ms. Nediha 
Jallouli with Tunisia’s obligations to protect human rights 

 The representatives affirmed that the Tunisian State guarantees freedom of 
conscience and belief under the Constitution and domestic legislation, and that the 
company’s removal of Ms. Nediha Jallouli was not due to discrimination on the ground of 
religion or religious beliefs but to a sense of responsibility to the company, the need to 
ensure a minimum of respect for employment regulations and legislation, fear of the chaos 
and lack of discipline that might ensue from failure of other cabin crew staff to respect the 
dress code because Ms. Nediha Jallouli was supposed to set the example, and fear that 
freedom of belief would serve as an expedient for other types of attire and appearance that 
were inconsistent with professional customs and legislation. 

    








